

REPORT TO COUNCIL 13 SEPTEMBER 2005 –

VICE CHAIR OF CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

I am saddened that Cllr Guest continues to be incapacitated  and I am sure that we all wish him a speedy recovery.

16th. August saw a Special Meeting of the committee, held as a workshop session to discuss the Ground Floor Alterations to the Civic Centre and a review of the Council’s assets.

It proved an interesting and productive session and the committee were generally in agreement , however a request was made to review the current accommodation arrangements for the political groups as there is a possibility of spare space on the Ground Floor.  We look forward to further reports/workshop sessions on the subject.

Review of the Council’s assets - the Head of Property Services gave a concise report , the third in a series which aims, through discussion with Members, to shape new policy and strategy.

The Re-organisation of the Management Structure was generally supported with the re-location of the Members Support function being particularly welcomed but there were concerns regarding the size of the Community Services Directorate.

The Committee were impressed with PRINCE 2 methodology on which Dr Gooding gave a presentation.   It certainly brings a common sense approach to projects being carried out within the Council.

Councillor J Prest

Vice Chairman Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee

1 September 2005
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